February 27, 2019

A Work Session of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on
Wednesday, February 27, 2019 at 4:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon,
New Jersey.

Attendance: Public --------mmmmmemeeeee 4 Reporters ---------====nceeueu-- 2

The Meeting was called to order by Council President Deever.

Pledge of allegiance.

Roll call: Council President Deever Present
Council Vice President Covington  Present
Councilwoman Hudanich Present
Councilwoman Juzaitis Present
Councilman McCorristin Present

Also present:
Scott Wahl, Business Administrator

James Waldron, Assistant Business Administrator

Nicole Curio, Borough Solicitor

William Macomber, Public Works

Paul Short, Code Enforcement Official

James V. Craft, Chief Financial Officer

John Roscoe, Police Captain

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Mott Macdonald
Monica Coskey, 7 Mile Publishing

Council President Deever read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.

Notice of this Work Session was included in the Annual Schedule of Meetings dated June
27,2018. It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as
required by law.

Council President Deever made the following statement: I would like everyone present to know
that Ordinance 781-2018 pertaining to marijuana sales, which is scheduled for a further hearing
later today, will be tabled and no action will be taken. On the recommendation of the Borough
Administration and on the advice of our Borough Solicitor, the Ordinance will be amended and
reintroduced, probably at the March 13, 2019 meeting. There will be no discussion or hearing
today. Certainly, anyone interested is welcome to stay, but [ want you to know the Ordinance
will not be considered. I want to make this announcement now in order to avoid any
inconvenience to anyone present who wants to speak on the Ordinance.

Discussion regarding Professional Services Contract with 7 Mile Publishing for Public Relations
and Advertising Services

Scott Wahl introduced Monica Coskey and stated what a tremendous help she has been to the
Borough of Avalon with regards to publications, advertisements, and campaigns.

Monica Coskey explained there are no changes from the 2018 proposal to the 2019 proposal. 7
Mile Publishing will be printing an Information and Recreation Guide, which will be mailed to
every Avalon property owner as well as distributed throughout the town. This guide includes
recreation, beach, and other various vacation information. 7 Mile Publishing issues two
newsletters, one edition is issued in the Spring and one edition is issued in the Fall. This
newsletter is also mailed to every Avalon property owner. A digital format of each newsletter is
also available on the Borough of Avalon website. 7 Mile Publishing made one minor change,
five-hundred dollars was moved from décor expenses for Snow Fest Saturday to the Recreation
Department in anticipation for design work for Surfside Park.

Councilman McCorristin stated the Borough has a very successful relationship with 7 Mile
Publishing and it has worked out admirably not only for the Borough, but also with the Library
and the History Center.
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